THOROUGHBRED RACING SA

THOROUGHBRED RACING SA LIMITED

ADDITIONAL STEWARDS’ REPORT

MORPHETTVILLE — MONDAY, 12 DECEMBER 2016

MULLINGER LANE

In accordance with Rule ARR.140, Trainer Mr. J. B. O’Connor has notified Thoroughbred Racing
SA Stewards that following the gelding’s last race start at Morphettville on Saturday, 26
November 2016, MULLINGER LANE was found to be suffering from Pharyngitis. The gelding
underwent the relevant treatment and has recovered accordingly and the stable will be
continuing on with MULLINGER LANE’S preparation.

VIEIRA

In accordance with Rule ARR.140, Trainer Ms. L Conlon has notified Thoroughbred Racing SA
Stewards that following the gelding’s last race start at Morphettville on Saturday, 27 August
2016, VIEIRA underwent surgery to both knees. The gelding will continue to be spelled.
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